SHIRE NOTES

Australia Day
Once again, Australia Day (26 January) will be celebrated in the Memorial Park. The
whole family is invited to join in the entertainment.

Liguor Consumption On Shire Property

Users of Shire property (Hall, parks, Kadjininy Kep etc.) are reminded that under the
Liguor Act, consumption of liquor on these properties without the consent of the Shire
of Tammin is an offence. Permission is readily granted provided the guidelines are
followed. Additionally, if liquor is to be sold, then a Liquor License is required to be
obtained from the Clerk of Courts.

General Electors Meeting

This years meeting is to be held on Tuesday 12 February 2008. The Annual Report
for the financial year 2006/07 will be mailed out to all residents around 3 weeks
before this date.

In addition to the statutory items (adoption of Annual Report, Financial Report,
Auditors Report etc.) Council has determined that the future of TALEC and the Town
Hall need to be discussed.

In relation to TALEC, a number of factors has seen the annual operating deficit to be
costing between 10-15% of rate income. In relation to the Hall, in recent years
ground water has caused immense problems to the building. The future of both of
these major issues needs to be considered.

Please look out for the mail out over the next couple of weeks and try to find the time
to be part of these important community deliberations.

Mick Oliver, Chief Executive Officer



